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As of 1 November 2020, we have 79 active members.  Sandy Welch, with the help of several NC Board members, is 
doing a great job contacting everyone who is lapsed and encouraging them to send in their Renewals. 
 
As we are not able to meet as a group, all education has been provided as a webinar.  Each session is 2 hours in 
length. So far we have had great success with attendees for the webinar,  not only from North County, but also from 
other Chapters throughout the state in addition to non-members. 

 
Sandy Welch is contacting each of the non-members to encourage them to join.  We are taking advantage of the 
Society website registration process which cuts down on volunteer man-hours. . 
 
Our 2020 Board members are: 
 
 President – Ingrid Chamberlin 
 1st Vice President/Membership – Sandy Welch 
 2nd Vice President/Education – Armand D’Alo 
 Secretary – Robin D’Alo 
 Treasurer – Larry Saunders 
 Directors - Jay Brandenburg, Frank Uram, Linda Beckett, Margarita Castrejon, Bob Hamm and Rod Couts. 
 
Several members have expressed a desire to resume our Chapter dinner meetings.  We will all be glad when the 
isolation orders are lifted and for now are awaiting direction from Society.  Our wonderful venue is still not allowed to 
host events and does not anticipate being able to do so for the rest of the year. 
 
In all probability we will not be able to hold our annual holiday party.  Armand D’Alo  has planned on holding a 1099 
NEC webinar on that date. 
 
We are looking forward to an exciting rest of the year full of changes and challenges.   

 
North County is an incredible chapter and tax professionals in our community recognize the fact. It is all because of you. 
Thank you for giving of your time to this great organization. 

 
Respectfully, 

 
Ingrid Chamberlin 
North County 2019-2020 President 


